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January 29, 2025 

 
TECHNICAL SUPPORT BRANCH 
 
NAVIGATION BULLETIN NO. 25-08 
 
NOTICE TO NAVIGATION INTERESTS: 
 

BLACK WARRIOR/TOMBIGBEE RIVER, ALABAMA 
HOLT LOCK & DAM CLOSURE UPDATE  

RIVER MILE 347 
 
Reference Navigation Bulletins 24-51, 24-54, & 24-65 
 

Notice is given to mariners that Holt Lock (river mile 347) will return to normal operating 
hours starting at 7:00 AM CDT on Thursday, 30 January 2025. The lock will be open to traffic 
under the following stipulations: 
 

a. The lock will return to normal 24/7 operations. 
 

b. There are no restrictions on traffic type. Standard lockage priorities remain in place. Traffic 
will follow all lock operator instructions on vessel/tow placement and tie-off locations. 

 
Lock stability conditions will be continuously monitored and analyzed by USACE engineers. If 

it is determined that there should be a change in the operational status of the lock, a follow up navigation 
notice will be issued with new lock operation guidance. 
 

For additional information, contact Mr. Chad Brumelow at the BWT/Alabama-Coosa Project 
Management Office (CESAM-OP-BA) at (205) 612-3493 or Mr. Anthony Perkins at (205) 391-
7075. 
 
 
                                                                                  
 
 

RYAN P. REICH, P.E. 
                                                                                  Chief, Inland Navigation Section 

Notice to Navigation interests 
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